
The Seymour Board of Aldermen met for a regular meeting at 6:00 pm on Thursday, February 

25, in the Seymour City Hall Board Room, 123 West Market Street. 

At 6:00 p.m. Mayor Richard Vinson called the meeting to order. 

Roll call:  Jim Ashley, William Pogue, Nadine Crisp, Dan Wehmer.  It is determined there is a 

quorum.     

Also, present was City Administrator Hillary Gintz, Police Corporal Gabe Stroud, Supervisor 

Mitch Plummer, City Clerk Leslie Houk.  

Old Business 

Approval of Minutes 

A motion was made by Pogue/Crisp to approve the minutes.  Ayes: all.  Nays: none.        

New Business 

Approval of Bills 

A motion was made by Wehmer/Crisp to approve the bills.  Ayes: all.  Nays: none.   

City Administrator Report-Hillary Gintz 

City Administrator Hillary Gintz spoke with Delilah Johnson with the Alumni Association.  

They would like to hold an event May 29th on the square.  Delilah asked if the Board would 

waive the license fee for the vendors that day.  A motion was made by Wehmer/Pogue to waive 

the license fees.  Ayes: all.  Nays: none.  Abstain: Crisp because Delilah is her daughter. 

Administrator Gintz is working on the 2021-2022 budget.  Administrator Gintz needs to get 

paving bids.  She will get bids for different streets and the Board can make the decision on which 

streets to pave. 

Administrator Gintz gave an update from Terry Penner on Community Development.  Webster 

County published a list of all business’s that was awarded funds from the CARES act grant.  

Mayor Report-Richard Vinson  

Mayor Richard Vinson asked for an update on the Frances Street issue.  There was not an update 

at this time.   

Aldermen’s Report 

Alderman Dan Wehmer and Terry Penner visited the Amish today about the farmer’s market.  

They are interested.  They would not have a lot of produce but would have a lot of baked goods 

and flowers.   



At 6:25 p.m. a motion was made by Pogue/Wehmer to go into executive session.  Ayes: all.  

Nays: none.  The following roll call vote was recorded.  Alderman Jim Ashley-yes.  Alderman 

William Pogue-yes.  Alderwoman Nadine Crisp-yes.  Alderman Dan Wehmer-yes.  

The reason for executive session is pursuant to section 610.021 (2) (3) Real Estate & Personnel. 

At 8:00 p.m. a motion was made by Wehmer/Crisp to adjourn.  Ayes: all.  Nays: none.  The 

following roll call vote was recorded.  Alderman Jim Ashley-yes.  Alderman William Pogue-yes.  

Alderwoman Nadine Crisp-yes.  Alderman Dan Wehmer-yes.        

 

                                    

       ____________________________ 

       Mayor Richard Vinson 

___________________________ 

City Clerk Leslie Houk 


